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For Immediate Release   February 14, 2024 
 

MCTXSheriff Investigates Shooting Incident on Vick Cemetery Rd 
 
On February 14, 2024, at about 7:45 p.m., Deputies from the Montgomery County Sheriff's Office 
responded to a reported assault with a firearm on Vick Cemetery Rd in Conroe, Texas. Upon 
arrival, deputies discovered two individuals who had sustained gunshot wounds. Both individuals 
were transported to nearby medical facilities, with one currently in stable condition and the other 
in critical condition, undergoing surgery for his injuries. 
 
The Montgomery County Sheriff's Office Homicide and Violent Crimes Unit, along with Crime 
Scene Investigators, are currently conducting their investigation at the scene. At this time, the exact 
circumstances surrounding the shooting remain unknown. However, preliminary investigation 
suggests that the incident occurred following a verbal altercation that escalated into a physical 
confrontation. It is important to note that this is an isolated incident and there is no immediate 
threat to public safety. 
 
As the investigation is still ongoing, no further information is available at this time. 
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